
Page 1 of 13 

 

 

President’s Corner 
Since 1881, women have joined the American 
Association of University Women for many 
reasons – voting rights, public policy and 
educational and financial advancement.  On the 
2017 AAUW website, a list of benefits of 
membership include educational and career 
development, books and publications, branch 
services, insurance and medical benefits, 
magazines and newsletters covering public policy, 
and our own new hotel booking services. 
 
But for many of us, the meaning of membership 
goes beyond those benefits to the personal level.  
This winter we lost our only Life Member, June 
Waters, who died at age 89.  Reading her 
obituary, I was struck by the fact that she worked 
in China during the Mao years.  One could only 
imagine her experiences.  June continued to be 
interested in our branch and had her son read our 
newsletter to her each month. 
 
Many members knew Carol Brill.  We read her 
two books, Cape Maybe and Peace by Piece, as 
book club selections.  She attended the meetings 
to listen to our discussion about them and valued 
our comments.  Carol was an active participant in 
our meetings until shortly before she died. 
 
In the months ahead, I hope you find membership 
in AAUW a benefit both professionally and 
personally. 
 

Marga Matheny 
 

 
 
 

 

SAVE THE DATE 
 
Thursday, March 16   4 until 5:30pm at the home 

of Karen Weis, One Beach Drive, Villas 
 
Celebrating our Golden Years 50th Anniversary of 
the Cape May County chapter of AAUW.  Open to 
all members – cake, coffee, tea and wine will be 
served.  Learn about and sign up for participation 
in our branch activities. 
 
 

-------------------------------------- 
 
 

Cape May County Advisory Commission 

on the Status of Women 
 
Meetings are usually held the first Thursday of the 
month at 5:30pm and are open to the public.   
 
The next meeting will be on Thursday, February 
2, at 5:30pm in the second floor Conference 
Room of Crest Haven Nursing & Rehab Center in 
the County Complex.  Our member, Maria Kellett, 
is now a member of the Women's Commission.   
 

---------------------------------- 
 
 

Evening Book Group – We are meeting at Rio 
Station in February as Mulligan’s is still closed for 

the winter. 
  

CAPE MAY COUNTY BRANCH 
 

Website http://capemay-nj.aauw.net   
 

The purpose of this branch shall be to further AAUW’s mission to advance equity for 
women and girls through advocacy, education, philanthropy and research. 

 

 

http://capemay-nj.aauw.net/
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TWEEN TECH 
pearson@princeton.edu 

 
Tween Tech, for 6th-8th girls, was held at Stockton 

University on January 8.  Despite the snowy weather 
230 girls attended and each participated in 2 of the 20 
workshops offered.  Following the workshops the 
students, their teachers, the workshop presenters and 
volunteers enjoyed lunch.   Volunteers 
included:  Carolyn Bassett, Connie Blocher, Nephtaly 
Charles, Marge Coach, Shelley Cohen, Terry Dailey, 
Gail Davis, Michelle Feasel, Peg Fraatz, Linda 
Harmon, Marion Ingram, Bethann Keenan, Evelyn 
Lovitz, Ann Marchesani, Mona Moore, Dottie Pearson, 
Suzanne Pelkaus, Anna Pfeiffer-Herbert, Mary 
Rydzewski, Sharon Scarangelli, Beverly Schechtman, 
Debbie Walker, Lynne Walters, Karen Weis, Kathy 
Zeigenfus and Gail Zona. 

 
 
 

TEENTECH 
pearson@princeton.edu 

 
Teentech 2017, a day of hands-on technology and 

workshops for girls in grades 9, 10 and 11 will be held 

on Tuesday, May 23 at Stockton University.  Please 

contact Dottie Pearson (898-4585, 

pearson@princeton.edu) if you would like to volunteer 

for this exciting event.   We need about 20 volunteers 

to escort the girls to their workshops as well as to help 

them with their bracelets and evaluation forms. 

 
 
 

TECH TREK    July 16-22 
pearson@princeton.edu 

 
Principals in 963 middle schools in 20 counties were 
sent invitations to nominate a 7th grader to attend 
Tech Trek.  Included are the 11 public schools and 6 

private schools in Cape May County.  Nominations are 
due in by February 10.  Nominated students must then 
write an essay and complete an application by March 
3.  We already have several nominations and one 
application has arrived on my computer.  We need 
volunteers, in teams of 2, to interview the girls 
and parent/s of the girls.  This must be done between 
March 4 and April 6.  If you would like to participate in 
interviewing, or would like information please email or 

call me (pearson@princeton.edu or 898-4585).  There 
will be a meeting at Stockton on Wednesday, 
February 1 from 6-8pm for volunteer 
interviewers.  You can also participate in this meeting 
by telephone, which is what I will do.  Let me know if 
you would like instructions to call in, or you can join 
me at my house and we can participate by speaker 
phone.  Thank you being involved in this exciting 
program.  

 
 
 
 
 

STEM 2017 RECAP 
 

Dottie Pearson pearson@princeton.edu 
 

Tween Tech (girls 6th to 8th grade) was held at 

Stockton University on January 6 and Drew University 
on January 13. 
 

Teentech (girls 9th to 11th grade) will be held at 

Stockton University on May 23.  It will also be held at 
Ramapo College in Mahwah, NJ on May 22. 
 

Tech Trek (girls entering 8th grade) will be held at 

Stockton University from July 16 through 22.  
Professional Women’s Night will be on Thursday, July 
20. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

mailto:pearson@princeton.edu
mailto:pearson@princeton.edu
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From The Press of Atlantic City published January 7, 2017 
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Richmond Ave School 

January 6, 2017 
 

Dear Dr. Keenan, 

 

Thank you for letting us go to Stockton and participate in this great 

experience. We got to be a part of so many new and cool workshops that we 

would have not been exposed to without this opportunity. Altogether, we did 

amazing workshops such as Chemistry of Cuisine, Science of Psychology, 

Spacelander Mission Design, Engineering a Better Bag, Build Your Own Personal 

Computer, Lissajous Lasers, and Cybersecurity. 

 
We faced challenges with limited materials with engineering a bag to hold 

as much candy as possible. We got to witness objects when they interacted with 

liquid nitrogen.  We learned about the jobs involved with psychology and more 

in-depth information about the human mind.  We engineered a lissajous laser 

using batteries, mirrors, and motors. We learned about the components of a PC 

and how each one worked. We learned more about the engineering design in 

Space Lander Mission design. We tried developing a space lander that would 

protect two aliens from their impact on earth. 

 
With this experience, we got to take home very important information that 

could help us in our future. This program has given me the opportunity to 

explore the different fields of STEM and think about our possible careers. This 

program has empowered us girls to believe in ourselves. We were able to explore 

the campus and have the possibility of going to college here (The food was great 

too!). We are grateful to Tween Tech for involving us in this endeavour. 

 

Sincerely, 

Shayna Achamizo 

Nashia Ara  

Jacqueline Flores  

Asma Homyra  

Maliha Rahman  

Serena Su 
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Tech Trek - a program of AAUW 
 

Volunteer for Tech Trek New Jersey 2017 ! 
 
 
Volunteering with Tech Trek is a great way to get 
involved in helping 8th grade girls discover their 
potential in STEM.  Tech Trek is staffed almost 
entirely by volunteers, and couldn’t be done 
without volunteer efforts.  All overnight volunteers 
receive reimbursement for obtaining required 
clearance, complimentary room and board on 
campus, and a modest stipend. 
 
Selection Committee Members are AAUW 

volunteers responsible to read all nominations 
and applications, following Tech Trek selection 
criteria and guidelines.  Some selection 
committee members will also be responsible to 
conduct interviews with prospective campers and 
their parents or guardians. 
 
Dorm Monitors are responsible for a small group 

of Tech Trek campers, provide emotional support, 
and respond to campers’ questions and concerns 
for 2-3 day shifts throughout the week. 
 
Each Dorm Monitor will have a “dorm group” Of 
seven to ten girls.  Dorm Monitors will hold daily 
meetings with their dorm groups and keep track of 
their whereabouts throughout the day.  They will 
accompany girls to campus activities and field 

trips and will be in charge of the enforcement of 
camp rules and policies.  Dorm Monitors will 
rotate throughout the camp and pass along 
updates to their replacements for each shift. 
 
Workshop Presenters should be organized, 

prepared and have a disposition that reflects 
excitement for Tech Trek and STEM learning.  
They should have a good reputation in their 
workplaces, schools, or communities as an 
involved STEM practitioner or educator and role 
model. 
 
Professional Women Panelist – July 20, 2017 

applications being accepted now 
 
Tech Trek camp welcomed 41 Women in STEM 
professions to a networking dinner with the 
campers at Stockton University’s Campus Center 
Event Room on Thursday, July 21, 2016 from 
6:00 – 9:30 pm.  We are seeking at least 40 again 
for Thursday, July 20, 2017.  Contact Dottie 
Pearson pearson@princeton.edu or (609) 898-
4585. 
 

https://techtrek-nj.aauw.net/volunteer/ 
 
 

----------------------------------------- 
 
 

Cape May County AAUW Members 
 
I have taken on the responsibility of chair of the 
Dorm Mom/Counselor Team for 2017 Tech Trek. 
I cannot emphasize enough how much fun and 
satisfaction working with these very smart and 
peppy girls is.  Dorm Moms are on duty from after 
dinner to breakfast for two nights, off a night and 
on again for two.  The duties are activities after 
dinner, monitoring cell phones, rules emphasis 
and lights out.  And deal with any personal 
problems that come up. 
 
Please consider volunteering for this summer’s 
Tech Trek. 
 

Evelyn Lovitz evelyn@lovitz-mccabe.com 

 
 
 

mailto:pearson@princeton.edu
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COLLEGE CONNECTIONS 

marion.ingram@comcast.net 

Our AAUW branch will be sponsoring a College 
Connections program on "Sexual Assault on 
Campuses" at our local Community College at 
11:30AM on February 20th.  All AAUW members are 
invited to attend.  This will be a repeat for the students 
of the League of Women Voters program at the Old 
Court House in CMCH last January 24th .  Marie 
Hayes Cape May County Freeholder, retired Cape 
May County Detective, will speak about police 
involvement in Sexual Assault and Dr. DeFranco, 
ACCC Title IX Co-ordinator, will speak about victim 

rights under Title IX Regulations. 

---------------------------------------- 
Carol Brill – our Cape May County Branch 

member and local author 

 

BRILL, CAROL ANN - 65, Cape May author and Cove 

Beach regular Carol Fragale Brill, 65, died peacefully 

at her Lower Township home on January 14, 2017. 

Carol was born and raised in Philadelphia and was a 

graduate of Cardinal Dougherty High School and State 

University of New York. She earned an MS Health 

Education from St. Joseph's University and an MFA 

from Fairleigh Dickenson. She and Jim moved full time 

to Cape May in 1997. Carol began her career in 1978 

working primarily in healthcare as an HR executive 

and professional coach and mentor. She retired to 

enjoy a full-time escape to beaches in Cape May and 

Florida in 2014. She expanded her professional scope 

to writing in 1997, publishing two novels featuring 

Cape May settings, Peace by Piece and Cape Maybe. 

She was named a Press of 2016 best local author. In 

lieu of flowers, consider donations to AtlantiCare 

Cancer Care Institute. AtlantiCare Foundation at: 2500 

English Creek Ave., Egg Harbor Township, NJ 08234. 

To share condolences, please 

visit www.evoyfuneralhome.com. 

from The Press of Atlantic City 

-------------------------------------- 

In Memoriam 

 

 

Photo taken 2004 

 

On another sad note, our Cape May County 

branch and National AAUW Life Member, June 

Waters, passed away in December.  

from The Newtown Bee 

June Waters, 89, of Newtown died peacefully 
December 23. She was born in Newark, N.J., 
daughter of the late Julia and George Dorer. 

Mrs. Waters attended William Smith College, Newark 
State Teacher’s College, and Manhattanville College 
in Purchase, N.Y., where she earned her bachelor’s 
degree and her teaching certificate. 

During her career as an educator, she worked at the 
Harbin (China) Institute of Technology, and the Beijing 
Institute of Technology, also in China. Mrs Waters was 
also involved in a wide variety of organizations, 
including the US/China People’s Friendship 
Association, the World Affairs Council, the Council on 
Foreign Relations, the American Association of 
University Women, the Travelers Century Club, and 
the Absecon (N.J.) Presbyterian Church. 

Her sons and daughter-in-law, Kurt Waters and Kris 
and Barbara Waters; her grandsons, Michael and 
Thomas Waters; and her granddaughters, Kelsey, 
Molly, Lindsey, and Julia Waters survive her. Her 
husband, Richard Waters, and her son, Karl Waters, 
predeceased her. 

Mrs. Waters will be laid to rest next to her husband 
and son in Evergreen Cemetery, Hillside, N.J. 

http://www.evoyfuneralhome.com/
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-  -  -  -  -  -  - - 

June lived in an assisted living facility with her 

husband in Galloway, NJ until 2014.  She attended as 

many Cape May County branch activities as she 

could.  We once held our book club meeting at her 

condo in Sea Isle City.  June also gave us a talk about 

teaching in China the year we chose Asian-themed 

books.  After her husband passed, she moved to an 

assisted living facility in Newtown, CT to be near 

relatives.  The mission of AAUW was important to 

June and she was a generous donor to our 

scholarship fund each year.  She always considered 

herself a “Jersey Girl,” regardless of where she lived. 

bheinrichs46@earthlink.net 
marion.ingram@comcast.net 

--------------------------------------- 
 

Daytime Book Club 
 
 

 
The History of Love by Nicole 
Krauss 
 
 
 

 
We will meet on Tuesday, February 21, at the 
Crest Pier Community Center, 5800 Ocean 
Avenue, Wildwood Crest (between Crocus & 
Heather) at noon.  Please bring your lunch and a 
beverage. 
 
 

Evening Book Group 
 
 
 
To The Bright Edge of the World 
by Eowyn Ivey 
 
 
 
 

We will meet on Wednesday, February 22, at 
Rio Station on Route 9 in Rio Grande at 6pm.  

We will discuss the book after ordering dinner.  
Contact Mary Jane Slugg at 609-884-7041 or 
shoresluggs@aol.com to let her know you are 
coming. 

 
 
 

FEBRUARY PROGRAM 
 
Cat Cronin is going see Kathy Griffin’s show at 
the Borgata in Atlantic City on February 17.  She 

can take 5 people in her car.  Tickets are $40.  
For more information, contact Cat at (201) 572-
4747. 
 
 

-------------------------------------- 
 
 

POSITION OPEN TO ANY AAUW MEMBER 
linda.harmon@gmail.com 

 
Carol Cohen, our AAUW-NJ President, has asked 
me to find someone in the Southern Region to be 
on the New Jersey AAUW Executive Board as 
Vice President.  Carol said the only responsibility 
for this position is to arrange the contracts with 
the venues for our meetings.  There are 2 
Executive board dinner meetings that have been 
held at Forsgate Country Club in Monroe 
Township NJ.  There are 2 teleconference 
meetings which don’t need venues.  The last 
event is the State Conference.  It is being held on 
April 30 – May 1st this year at Resorts Hotel and 
Casino in Atlantic City. 
 
This is a great opportunity to extend your 
involvement in AAUW! 
 
If interested in the position, kindly contact Linda 
Harmon at linda.harmon@gmail.com or 609-204-
8596. 

 

mailto:shoresluggs@aol.com
mailto:linda.harmon@gmail.com
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SAVE THE DATE 
 

The Women’s Resource Fund Luncheon 

will be held on Sunday, May 21, 2017. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Dear New Jersey AAUW branch 

The Wilmington AAUW branch is looking 
for publicity for its 48th annual used book 
sale to raise money for college 
scholarships.  It will be held March 9-12, 
2017 at Concord Mall, north of 
Wilmington, DE.  Our hyperlink 
is http://wilmington-
de.aauw.net/booksale.  If you have any 
questions, contact Ken Mammarella 
at delawareken@gmail.com. 

 
 

-------------------------------------- 

 
 

SAVE THE DATES 
 

marion.ingram@comcast.net 

AAUW STATE WIDE CONFERENCE 

Sunday, April 30 to Monday, May 1, 2017 

Sunday 3:00PM to 5:00PM 

Monday  9:00AM to 12:00 Noon 

Resorts Casino Hotel in Atlantic City 

NATIONAL AAUW CONVENTION 

June 14 -17, 2017 in Washington, D.C. 

-------------------------------------- 

 
  

Sturdy Bank: A Really Good Neighbor 

The Cape May County branch of AAUW 

once again salutes our good neighbor, 

Sturdy Bank! This year Sturdy Bank not 

only continued its support of our Second 

Chance Scholarships, the heart of our work 

here in Cape May County, but they 

increased the annual amount to $750 from 

$500. 

Thank you for believing in us and the 

women who benefit from these 

scholarships. We salute you.    .🙌 

pfrvalley@gmail.com 
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Tributes 

Gifts to our Tribute Scholarship Fund are a 
thoughtful way to recognize an anniversary or 
remember a friend, member or relative while 
providing support to our scholarship recipients. 
 
An acknowledgement is sent to you and to the 
individual recognized.  Your name will be made 
known, but not the amount of the gift. 
 
Please send your gift to Barbara Heinrichs, 503 
Whildam Ave., North Cape May, NJ  08204 
 

Acknowledgements: 

Sue Laufer 

 
In Memory of June Waters 

Barbara Heinrichs 

Marion Ingram 
 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 
Thurs, Feb 2 Women’s Adv. Comm. 
Tues, Feb 21 Daytime book club 
Wed, Feb 22 Evening book group 
 
Thurs, March 16 50th Anniversary 
Tues, March 21 Daytime book club 
Wed, March 22 Evening book group 
 
Tues, April 18 Daytime book club 
Wed, April 26 Evening book club 
 

http://capemay-nj.aauw.net 
KEEP OUR WEB ADDRESS HANDY 

Events, meetings, book discussion dates, and 
more! 
You can always find up-to-date information here. 
Book lists and dates for both groups are posted. 
A calendar of events is handy. 
A complete membership list with contact 
information is available. 
To access the information for Members Only call: 
Mary Jane Slugg 884-7041 or Barbara Heinrichs 
889-1647 and we will give you the password! 
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